

2018-11-07 DSpace Leadership Group Meeting

Date

07 Nov 2018 at 10:00AM EDT

Attendees

- Pascal-Nicolas Becker (The Library Code)
- Allan Bell (University of British Columbia Library)
- John Butler (University of Minnesota)~~blocked URL~~
- David Corby (University of Oklahoma)
- Lieven Droogmans (Atmire)
- ~~Federico Ferraro~~ / Roberto Suardi (Cineca)
- ~~Scott Hanrath~~ (University of Kansas)
- Barbara Hirschmann (ETH Zurich)
- Jyrki Ilva (National Library of Finland)
- Salwa Ismail (Georgetown University)
- Inba Kehoe (University of Victoria)
- Pierre Lasou (Université Laval)
- ~~Agustina Martinez Garcia~~ (University of Cambridge)
- Joao Mendes Moreira (Foundation of Science and Technology Portugal)
- ~~Susanna Mornati~~ (4Science)
- César Olivares (CONCYTEC)
- ~~Kristi Palmer~~ (Indiana University Purdue University Indiana)
- ~~Kristi Park~~ (Texas Digital Library)
- ~~Jordan Pisano~~ (University of Trieste)
- Beate Rajske (Hamburg University of Technology)
- Maureen Walsh (The Ohio State University Libraries)
- Andrew Weaver (Washington State University Libraries)
- Tim Donohue - DuraSpace
- Michele Mennielli - DuraSpace
- ~~Kristi Searle~~ - DuraSpace
- Erin Tripp - DuraSpace

The ~~blocked URL~~ represents who will be taking notes for a given meeting. It rotates after each meeting to the next person in the attendee list.

Dial-in

Join from PC, Mac, Linux, iOS or Android: <https://duraspace.zoom.us/j/9963190968> (Meeting ID: 502 527 3040)

- Or via Telephone: Dial (for higher quality, dial a number based on your current location):
 - USA: +1 669 900 6833 or +1 408 638 0968 or +1 646 876 9923
 - Australia: +61 (0) 2 8015 2088
 - Belgium: +32 (0) 2 588 4188
 - Brazil: +55 11 4680 6788 or +55 21 3958 7888
 - Canada: +1 647 558 0588
 - Czech Republic: +420 2 2888 2388
 - Finland: +358 (0) 9 4245 1488
 - France: +33 (0) 1 8288 0188
 - Germany: +49 (0) 30 3080 6188
 - Ireland: +353 (0) 1 691 7488
 - Italy: +39 069 480 6488
 - Netherlands: +31 (0) 20 241 0288
 - New Zealand: +64 (0) 4 831 8959 or +64 (0) 9 801 1188
 - Norway: +47 2396 0588
 - Portugal: +351 308 804 188
 - Spain: +34 91 198 0188
 - United Kingdom: +44 (0) 20 3695 0088
 - Additional international numbers available at <https://duraspace.zoom.us/join?m=YzSC5pcRHDJ1so3QBrCCg3FS96Uskzw3>
- Enter Meeting ID: 502 527 3040 , followed by #

Agenda

#	Time	Item	Information	Who
1	20'	Discussion on the Future Roadmap of DSpace	please review the strategic plan from 2015	All

2	20'	DSpace 7 Alpha release in Dec	DSpace Release 7.0 Status DSpace 7 Development Planning	All
3	20'	Outreach/Communication		All

Notes

1) Discussion on the Future Roadmap of DSpace

- The discussion opened with Lieven describing how the 2015-18 strategic plan was developed. It was compiled by a steering group, drawing upon use cases collected by DCAT. The result provided a plan comprised of three foci: Community, Sustainability, and Technology. The technology goals were created by a working group. The plan was adopted after the Open Repositories 2015 conference by the DSpace Steering and Leadership Groups. In his review of the plan, he noted that DSpace 7 is on track to achieve five of the seven high priority Technology goals. He measured good progress on the Community and Sustainability goals, noting that the goal to "Fill the Product Manager role for the DSpace project" has not yet been achieved.
- Shifting the discussion to the development of a future DSpace roadmap, the following thoughts were offered:
 - Should we review, summarize, and document the accomplishments as well as uncompleted work relative to the plan? Identifying gaps between stated goals and current state could help to assess prioritize actions in developing a new plan.
 - There may be two parts to this planning work: retrospective (for assessment, marketing and promotion value) and prospective (for developing priorities and goals for the future). It was also noted that the methodology for developing the next plan may be very different from what was used previously; we need to be open to changes in governance, resources, technology, etc.
 - Pascal suggested that a review of technology goals might occur after general release of DSpace 7.
 - Mic suggested that a possible role of the marketing group could be the review and summary of the 2015-18 strategic plan.
 - With regards to the continuing quest to establish support for a DSpace Product Manager through achievement of a critical monetary goal, Erin noted that she will soon have a first draft at next year's budget, which will help define the funding target to achieve this goal. In the meantime, an LG member suggested that the Steering Committee take on the role of the Product Manager, while the organization builds up a reserve to finance the establishment of the position.
 - Decided: After all discussion, it was determined that the LG will create two working groups to further an overall planning effort: 1) Community and Sustainability; and 2) Technology. Salwa will set up email groups, and put out a call for participants to each. Proxies for working group participation is okay, as long as connection is maintained to the LG member. We will try to establish these groups by end of CY2018.

2) DSpace 7 Alpha release in December 2018

- Tim summarized the current status of DSpace 7 development relative to initial aims for an alpha release in December 2018:
 - We have considerably less than two months remaining in this timeframe, and as of one point in October, there was estimated to be 1300 hours of work needed to be done. While Atmire and 4Science have been generously supplying about 90-95% of the code towards this release, there remains a known gap to get to the alpha release.
 - One of the major areas of work is the development of configurable entities; capacity to get this feature ready within this timeframe is questionable.
 - Overall, Tim concluded that it is impossible to release a full-feature DSpace 7 in CY2018. In proceeding with a partial release in CY2018, there would be gaps in API functions.
 - This prompts the question of whether to do a partial release in December 2018 or delay with the goal of a more complete feature set for general release in the 1st quarter of 2019.
- Questions and discussion
 - Have we defined a minimum viable product yet? The [DSpace 7 Development Planning](#) spreadsheet serves that function.
 - Are there known dependencies in the community on the existing timeline? In Portugal, there is timely work planned for the integration of CRIS-IR repositories. For this work, configurable entities is critical. There is need to begin developing features on top of DSpace 7, and avoid developing on DSpace 5 only to have to duplicate efforts on the new release. Also, what are the known dependencies related to OpenAIRE participation?
 - Should we consider having a preview release? Having a preview is a good way to engage and mobilize the community. However, the preview release process will draw away from general release development time and capacity (Tim's time: 2-3 days for release activities). Lieven speculated that a full beta release in March may be realistic, pending resource availability.
 - What are we prioritizing for the general release? What do we need out of beta release and what are the resources needed to get there?

3) Outreach/Communication

- LG approved the creation of a WG to provide outreach guidance and strategy to the main group that Carol leads (i.e., the DSpace 7 UI Outreach Group). There may be opportunity for the two WGs to work together to develop "guidance and strategy" that the SG can help shepherd.

ACTION ITEMS

- DSpace Roadmap and Strategic Plan: Looking the [2015-2018 strategic plan](#), the LG will create two WGs (can include proxy members) to look into the Technology Goal and the "Sustainability and Community" Goals respectively to explore where we are and that the future roadmap should be. Salwa will send out an email to the LG with a call for membership.
- DSpace 7 (alpha/beta release): A small group from the LG and the SG should meet next week to come up with a plan to define the needs of the release, involvement, resources and time commitment and more. Salwa will send out an email to LG and SG for those who want to be involved, we will have to meet next week for 1.5 hours.
- Outreach Marketing Group -- Salwa will let the SG know (through the SG chair Jyrki) that the LG approves the creation of a WG to provide outreach guidance and strategy to the main group that Carol leads. Maybe the two WGs should work together to develop "guidance and strategy" that the SG can help shepherd.

4. DSpace NA User Group Meeting -- Unfortunately, we have not had any offers yet. Salwa will work with Carol to send out a reminder on Nov 12, but if we don't get any offers by Nov 16, Salwa will inform the LG and then we can request Kristi Parks (TDL) to continue with the hosting with the statement for EDI.